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Treasurer  
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*************************************** 
 
 
Club Weekly Meetings  
Thursdays at 12.30 pm 
Hilton Barbados  
Needham’s Point, Aquatic Gap, 

St. Michael  

 
Mailing Address: 
P.O. Box 148B, Brittons Hill, 
St. Michael, Barbados 
 

 
 

ROTANEWS   

 
 

Website:  https://portal.clubrunner.ca/7241 
Email:  rotarybarbados@gmail.com 
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The Rotary Club of Barbados welcomes all 
visiting Rotarians and Guests 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Summary of the RCOB Meeting Held on 
November 17th, 2022  
 
President Tracy called the meeting to order at 12.35p.m. 
 
SAA Randy welcomed the guests who were at the Hilton and 
online. 
 
Pres. Tracey spoke on the Paul Harris Fellows by giving an 
introduction to what Paul Harris Fellow Awards are  about 
after welcoming those Paul Harris Fellows who were present 
and online.  
 
The Rotary Foundation acknowledges individuals who 
contribute or who have contributions made in their name of 
US $1000 to the Rotary Foundation.  Rotary established the 
recognition in 1957 to encourage and show appreciation for 
substantial contributions to what was then the foundations 
only program.  Past Paul Harris Fellows included past area 
director Alison Brush who served during the 1937 to 38, 
longtime Rotary International Treasurer Rufus F. Chapin for 
donations made in 1946.  Ms. Aiden Vargas was the first 
woman to receive the recognition for a gift made in 1953. Mrs. 
Harry L Jones was the second and one of only five people 
recognized for our country for our contributions actually made 
in that inaugural year.   
 
President Tracey listed many other fine examples of Paul 
Harris Fellowship Awardees including a donation in the name 
of Mother Teresa in 1980 and U.S. President Jimmy 
Carter.  President Tracey asked the club to salute our Paul 
Harris Fellows and invite them to please stand to be 
recognized for their contributions to the work of Rotary. 
 

Meeting Details – November 17th, 2022 
 

Guests 
Christal Stewart – Rtn. Winston Warren 

Wayne Tasker – PP Ron Davis 
Kimberley Lewis – Rtn. Shane Thompson 
Michael Thompson – Rtn. Jamella Forde 
Shelley-ann Boyce – PP Michael Browne 

 
Rotarians, Rotaractors and Interactors 

Melanie Goodridge – PE Rotaract Club of Barbados 
 

Honorary Rotarians 
None 

 
Housekeeping 
Attendance – 58 pct 
The raffle was won by Rtn. Winston Warren 
The raffle raised BBD 87.00 
 

Today, Thursday November 24th, is a Fellowship meeting, 
themed “Let’s join hands and show we love Barbados” which 
commences at 12:30pm at the Hilton Hotel. Our guest speaker 
will be Dr Leo Brewster, Director of the Coastal Zone Unit. His 
topic will be “Climate Change - Why is it important to 
Barbados”. 
 
Our greeters today are: Rtn. Joseph Johnson and Rtn.  Simone 
Pasmore. 

Our next scheduled meeting will be a Fellowship Meeting, to be 
held on December 1st, 2022, which commences at 12:30 p.m. at 
the Hilton Hotel.  
 
Our scheduled greeters will be Rtn. Donna King-Brathwaite and 
Rtn. Nigel Pierre. 
 
** Please Remember we would prefer you confirm your 
attendance in advance so that we can cater accordingly. 
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President Tracey announced that will now be served buffet 
style we will please allow the head table to go first. 
 
President Tracey asked PP David Antrobus to give us a talk on 
the aspect of the Rotary Foundation that we don't hear a lot 
about and it's something that she finds very interesting.  The 
talk was on the Cadre of technical advisors and those are the 
volunteer Rotarians who assist with the evaluation of 
grants.  It was a very informative talk and included a 
discussion on how he came to perform the role and his 
experience.  The cadre are a group of volunteer Rotarians 
who volunteer their services possessing the professional 
expertise in the Rotary’s areas of focus.  Rotary has a group of 
cadres who are financial advisors who assist the Rotary 
Foundation with the evaluation of Rotary grants. 
 
These technical advisors strengthen the impact of Rotary 
grants by assisting Rotarians planning projects and 
safeguarding Foundation funds. 
 
Cadre are to take courses on the Learning Center to keep up 
to date and if the Cadre do not keep up to date, they do not 
keep them any longer as active.   
 
President Tracey requested a round of applause for PP David 
Antrobus stepping up to the plate. 
 
President Tracey asked the SAA to discipline the club.  The 
SAA used the opportunity to ask a series of questions around 
Paul Harris Fellows and Society. 
 
After the questions, the SAA proceeded to discipline the club. 
 
President Tracey called for a round of applause. 
 
Housekeeping matters: Committee Chairs are asked to send 
makeup times for those attending activities.  Please send to 
PP David Antrobus which will be forwarded to  PDG Tony. 
 
 

Bio For our Guest 
Speaker Dr. Leo 
Brewster 

Dr. Brewster is the Director 
of the Coastal Zone 
Management Unit (CZMU), 
Ministry Environment and 
National Beautification. He 
possesses a Ph.D. in 
Integrated Coastal Zone 
Management from Cardiff 

University, Wales, U.K. With over 30 years of experience, he 
is very familiar with the development of management 
strategies and strategic planning for small Island Integrated 
Coastal Zone Management as well as rapid assessment 

techniques for coastal impacts. He was recently elected 
(2021), Vice Chair of the IOC - UNESCO Intergovernmental 
Oceanographic Commission - Sub-Commission for the 
Caribbean and Adjacent Regions (IOC-IOCARIBE). He has a 
strong interest in projects related to climate change, impact on 
the ocean, ocean science, coastal resilience, coastal adaptation 
designs and new investment projects of interest to Barbados 
with a blue economy approach and defined focus. He is 
currently the Barbados Lead representative on several of the 
Commonwealth Secretariat Blue Charter Action Groups. 

 

 
 

You can start the holiday season on a charitable note by 
donating on Giving Tuesday, 29 November. 

Why should Rotary be your charity of choice?  

Because our 1.4 million members see a world where people 
unite and take action to create lasting change — across the 
globe, in our communities, and in ourselves. 

Here are six reasons to donate to Rotary. 

1. We fight disease around the world 
2. We teach people to read 
3. We build peace 
4. We provide clean water, sanitation 
5. We grow local economies 
6. We save mothers and children 
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Below is the direct link for persons who prefer to purchase 
their tickets online. 
https://ticketlinkz.com/events/carols-by-
candlelight/

  
 

 

OBJECT OF ROTARY 
The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of 
service as a basis of worthy enterprise and in particular to 
encourage and foster: 
FIRST: The development of acquaintance as an opportunity 
of service; 
SECOND: High ethical standards in business and 
professions, the recognition and the worthiness of all useful 
occupations, and the dignifying of each Rotarian’s 
occupation as an opportunity to serve society; 
THIRD: The application of the ideal of service in each 
Rotarian's personal, business and community life; and   
FOURTH: The advancement 
of the international understanding, goodwill and peace 
through a world of fellowship of business and professional 
persons united in the ideal of service. 

Bulletin Editor:  PP Denise Antrobus 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Wedding Anniversaries 
None 

 
Birthdays Rotarians 

Rtn. Neal Griffith – November 27th 
PP Jedder Robinson – December 1st 

 
Birthdays – Partners-in-Service 

Jason Allman – Rtn. Tamara Allman – November 29th 
 

Join Date Anniversary 
PP Tony Williams – 19 yrs – November 27th 2003 

PP Elvin Sealy – 37 yrs – December 1st 1985 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

*November 29th – Giving Tuesday 
*November 30th – Independence Day 
*December 1st – Fellowship meeting 

*December 8th – RCoB Elections 
December 9th – DG Leslie Ramdhanny visit 

*December 11th - Carols by Candlelight 
 

RaCOB 
None 

 
DISTRICT 7030 EVENTS 

District Conference – April 13th-15th, 2023 – in Grenada 
 

 
 

ROTARY GRACE 
 

O Lord and giver of all things good 
We thank Thee for our daily food 

May Rotary friends and Rotary ways 
Help us to serve Thee all our days. 

 


